GREENSBORO FREE LIBRARY
Trustee Meeting Minutes
October 30, 2018
Present:  Hal Gray, Becky Arnold, Virginia Lapierre, Stephanie Thomson, Lise Armstrong, John Miller, Donna Jenckes, Mary Metcalf, Emily Purdy
Absent:  Rosann Hickey-Cook, Carol Reynolds, Debbie Kasper
1.  Meeting called to order at 4:02 pm.
2.  No revisions to the agenda were offered.
3.  Minutes of the 9/25/18 meeting were approved as distributed.  

4. Hal extended thanks and kudos to all for the successful poetry reading featuring Phyllis Larrabee.

5.  Youth Librarian’s Report: Emily filled us in on the StoryKeepers workshop lead by Natalie Kinsey-Warnock to be held at Lakeview Elementary. Additionally, Rosann Hickey-Cook has been working with the homeschooler on a Storytelling Theater workshop. We are hoping to feature works from both of these programs at our upcoming chili dinner this coming February.
6. Strategic Planning Report: John circulated a sample of a shortened version of a strategic plan that he felt would adapt well to the needs of our library. He, Becky, and Stephanie will meet to work out a proposed plan for presentation to all the Trustees in November’s meeting.
7.   Fundraising Report:  A tentative date of February 22 was set for the chili dinner. Becky will check for conflicts of interest with the school and church. A Library Legacy society is being created to help ensure ongoing financial support of GFL. Becky asked Trustees to consider names for this society. The fall newsletter is in its final stages of editing. Trustees discussed formatting and content and will receive the final draft in an email for approval.  
8.  Treasurer’s Report: Donna presented the proposed 2019 budget and we reviewed it. She will meet with Mary to finalize the numbers and present the revision in November. There was talk of the need to firm up the details of the library’s lease from the town. The knowledge of who pays for what will have a great impact on our budgeting plans.
9. Librarian’s Report: Mary informed us that there was a billing error for our internet and that she was working to resolve it. She is pleased with our VDSL line and has had none of the disruptions of service or slow speeds that plagued the library for much of the summer.

10. Open Meeting and By-Laws review:  Deferred to the next meeting due to time constraints.
11. Chairman’s Report: John Hunt is mindful of our desire to see the South Exit finished before winter sets in. Carol Reynolds’ Trustee term is up in 2019. Hal will check to see if she wishes to continue in her position. There will be a special Town Meeting on parking November 7. Decisions made there may affect the library as there is a proposal by the town to cut into the bank in front of the library to make space for parking out of the travel lane. John suggested that a request be made to install guardrails along the top of the driveway for safety.

Adjourned at 5:46      
Respectfully submitted, Virginia Lapierre
